
MINUTE EXTRACT
LICENSING ACT 2003 COMMITTEE
17 OCTOBER 2018

9 DRAFT STATEMENT OF POLICY UNDER THE GAMBLING ACT 2005 

The Corporate Director for Business Management sought Members’ approval of the draft 
Statement of Policy under The Gambling Act 2005 in order that it may be presented to 
Council for approval on 10 December 2018.

The Licensing Manager reported that the Council’s Statement of Policy had first been 
published in December 2006 and had been reviewed in accordance with the requirements 
every three years.  The draft Statement of Policy was approved by this Committee on 12 
June 2018 and was then circulated for consultation.  The consultation period began on 13 
June and closed on 14 September 2018 and had been circulated to a number of consultees 
as stated within the report.  It had also been publicised on the Council’s website.

Members were advised that feedback had been provided by one consultee, namely, Talarius 
Limited who operate an Adult Gaming Centre in Wirral and that this feedback had been 
incorporated into the revised draft which was presented for approval by Members.

On a motion by Councillor A Hodson and seconded by Councillor L Rowlands it was - 

RECOMMENDED – That the Draft Statement of Policy be recommended for approval 
by Council on 10 December 2018.


